
COUNCIL MEETING

FEBRUARY 21, 2017
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, February 21, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Kirk Quasebarth, Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Attorney Dow Dellinger, Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Marshal Roger Young.       

-President Rosemary Cooley and Vice President Dave Stimmel were absent. 

Member Stacy Selagy presided over the meeting and @ 5:30 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on February 7, 2017.  
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

*The large sheet minutes were missing from the meeting.  Since they were approved we will sign them at our next meeting on March 7, 2017.

*Member Ken Hickman ask a question about the voucher that refers to maintenance in the police bay.  Clerk Brown explained that we had to have a repair done on the bay heater and thermostat.
Kirk Quasebarth then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $89,742.67
VISITORS: … there were none this evening.

PARK ISSUES...  *Clerk Brown talked briefly about the executive meeting that was held right before this meeting.  Council members, Superintendent Rodgers and Clerk Brown were in this meeting.   We interviewed 2 candidates for the Town Park Caretakers job.  We will hopefully make our announcement on this position at our March 7th meeting.

**Tony mentioned that some White County prisoners may be down at the Park soon to pick up all of the wintertime limbs.

***Clerk Brown handed out and read through the new ordinance to Establish our Town's Park Board.  A small discussion followed about the terms of the members and some general questions.
Ken Hickman made the motion to accept the new Ordinance #01-2017...Establishment of the Park Board.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

-A couple of the Council Members may have some eager individuals that may want to be on the board.  We will discuss this in an upcoming meeting.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  *Superintendent Tony Rodgers reported that approximately 46% of the sump pump inspections have been completed. 

**Shaun Cain from KIRPC will conduct a PUBLIC MEETING on the sewer inspection grant at the beginning of our March 21st meeting.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1.Member Hickman started a discussion about the small farm property just north of our town park.   There are still a few issues about this property that the neighbors have been complaining about.   First is the animal manure smell...especially when the weather gets warmer.  Next is that some of the animals...mostly goats are getting out with fecal matter on their feet. The small farm is still meeting our Ordinance regulations.   Attorney Dellinger agreed with this. 

-Marshal Young visited with the farm owner a couple of nights ago.   He told them that they should be good neighbors and clean up the property or they could be cited for the smell, etc... The owner said he would work on moving some of the pens to the other end of the property, away from the neighbors (plus) he will start on some cleaning.   2.Roger stated that the first wave of the property clean up letters (actual people cleaning the properties) is almost complete.   There is a property on Arch Street, Holly Street, North Market Street and Harrison Street that Roger is going to re-visit.   The second wave of clean-ups is coming due on 2-28.

SIDEWALK REPAIRS... There is nothing to report on.  We will try to get his phone number from 

VP Stimmel.   The 4th Street section still needs to be finished at the east alley. 

UNIFORMS CONTRACT… Negotiations are ongoing with Cintas.   The Council also suggested that when their next monthly bill arrives I should sit in the bill for awhile and not pay it promptly.  

1.

2.
EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    Clerk Brown sent the residents of the 4th Street property a letter asking for them to give us an answer on what they want to do within 60 days.  

No reply yet.

STREET SWEEPER... 1.Tony first presented a quote for a sweeper attachment for our Bobcat.  After a short discussion we decided not to go that direction.    2.Next Tony said we need to make a decision on what to do with our machine that is at Brown Equipment in Ft. Wayne.  We need to make up our minds on what we are going to do or they will start charging us rent for letting our sweeper set there.
Ken Hickman made the motion to get our sweeper fixed to be no more then $11,000.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried. 
TRI-KAPPA GROUP YEARLY PROCLAMATION... Clerk Brown read the proclamation.   The proclamation was also put in The News & Review newspaper.
PARK – FIRE SERVICES – EMT CONTRACT (signatures)... The Township has sent back all of the contracts and the payments for the contracts.  We will sign the contracts, copy them and send them back to the Township.
Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Our IDEM water audit will be tomorrow.   2.Tony presented the new signs for the sides of all of our town vehicles.   3.Tony then showed everyone our new I.D. tags the all of the utility guys are supposed to wear all of the time.   4.Tony is investigating and may purchase new lights for our F450 truck. These lights will also contain flashing lights for when we plow snow.   5.The guys have taken down 2 trees at the Park that were growing among other trees on the east side of the Park.  6.From last meeting, Tony's best suggestion for fixing the Satchwell property on Arch Street is to mill the street surface down so the water has some place to flow other then his front yard.   7.The Quasebarth property on west Highway 16 will be worked on soon.  Tony will try to dredge a waterway from the property so it may have a chance to dry out.   8.Tony is getting a quote on renting from Bobcat an alley grinder.   9.Wastewater foreman Zac Summers will take his class II wastewater certification exam this Thursday.

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Roger stated that the new police vehicle is on order and should be here around April 5th.  The equipment for the vehicle is also on order.   2. Property inspection and the letters are still going well.   3. There will be a women's self defense class at North White here soon.   The class will be 2 hours each and there could be several different dates.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. The Chamber luncheon this month will be this Wednesday.  2.Our Annual 
Financial Report is finished & submitted for our town and it also has been published in our local 
newspapers.  3.Colin Betts from APC should be at our meeting on March 7th.     


Attorney Dellinger... presented the Council with a plat map of the town.   It shows all of the alleys in 
town.


Member Hickman... asked what the status is of getting the ditch south of town dredged.  Member 
Selagy stated that it may be later this year of maybe even next year. 


Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:12 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, March 7, 2017 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.
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